
Agenda for the Student Affairs and Campus Life Committee (SA&CL) 

Monday, September 19, 2022 

3:30 pm 

Via WebEx 

Join the meeting via WebEx: 

https://uncp.webex.com/meet/peter.grimes 
 

Members of the Committee: 
1. Peter Grimes, Senator and Chair (LETT) 
2. Abigail Reiter, Faculty Member and Secretary (SBS) 
3. Brian Smith, Faculty Member (SBS) 
4. June Power, Faculty Member (ARTS) 
5. Camille Goins, Senator (EDUC) 
6. Matt Schneider, Senator (CHS) 
7. Jamie Litty, Chair of Student Publications Board 
8. Jessica Siegele, Faculty Athletics Representative 
9. Jeff Howard, Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs 
10. Taliyah Daniels, SGA President (2022-23) 
11. Oluyemi Stephens, Graduate Student Representative 
12. Amy Schneider, Graduate School Representative 
13. Serena Reyes, Student selected by Office of Campus Engagement and Leadership  

 

Order of Business 

A. Call to Order 

B. Approval of April 2022 Minutes (Appendix A) 

C. Adoption of the Agenda 

D. Reports 

1. Chair 

2. Chair, Student Publications Board 

3. Vice Chancellor of Student Affairs 

4. President Student Government Association 

E. Old Business 

F. New Business 

G. Announcements 

H. Adjournment 

https://uncp.webex.com/meet/peter.grimes


Appendix A 

 

Unapproved Minutes for the Student Affairs and Campus Life Committee (SA&CL) 

Monday, April 18, 2022 

3:30 pm 

Via WebEx 

 

 

Join the meeting via WebEx: 

https://uncp.webex.com/meet/renee.lamphere 

 
Members of the Committee: 

Senator and Chair: Reneè Lamphere 

Abigail Reiter, Faculty Member and Secretary 

Brian Smith, Faculty Member 

June Power, Faculty Member 

Dana Hunt-Locklear, SGA President 

Peter Grimes, Senator 

Camille Goins, Senator 

Jeff Howard, Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs 

Hunter March, Student selected by Director of the Office of Campus Engagement and Leadership 

Serena Reyes, Student selected by Director of the Office of Campus Engagement and Leadership 

Kevin Freeman, Faculty Athletics Representative 

Jamie Litty, Chair of Student Publications Board 

 

Members present: Renee Lamphere, June Power, Brian Smith, Abigail Reiter, Dana Hunt-

Locklear, Kevin Freeman, Jeff Howard, Jamie Litty 

Members absent: Peter Grimes 

Guests: Camille Goins 

Recording Secretary: Abigail Reiter 

Order of Business 

A. Call to Order 

B. Approval of March 2022 Minutes 

a. Motion = June Power; Second = Brian Smith 

C. Adoption of the Agenda 

a. Motion = Abby Reiter; Second = Kevin Freeman 

b. Adopted 

D. Reports 

1. Chair, Student Publications Board 

i. SPB Chair Jamie Litty reports 

ii. The yearbook will not be ready for finals week, so we’ll have to get 

addresses to ship from the publisher. 

iii. Applicant for Editor-in-Chief of Pine Needle was interviewed.  

2. Chair: nothing in new business. 

3. Vice Chancellor of Student Affairs 

a. Dr. Howard- updates about Pride Month: 

b. Several weeks ago, there was a drag show promoted in Lumberton, and it gained 

death threats to owner of business, with police response, and the event happened 

with private tickets.  

https://uncp.webex.com/meet/renee.lamphere


c. Student Affairs convened a meeting with Public Safety and this, considering 

what went down in Lumberton 

d. Much inappropriate comments and threats on social media about UNCP drag 

event planned- raised concerns  

e. Several meetings with OSID and others, and Jeff Howard and other made the 

decision to postpone (probably until next year) the drag show, and to counter 

threats with educational components.  

f. They will have a student roundtable to learn more about student experiences at 

UNCP, and to rebuild the SGA student group. 

4. President Student Government Association 

a. Dana Hunt-Locklear (SGA President 2021-2022) 

b. They had an impeachment within SGA: the rules state that if they have three 

unexcused absences, they will be impeached. 

c. The attendance policy wasn’t documented well because legislation got lost, and 

when the person in the SGP was up for impeachment, they pointed this out.  

d. They updated the SGA documents and are making sure all rules are documented 

and there is no room for interpretation, and it’s been a good learning experience.  

e. SGA is holding more events for Mental Health Awareness Week, focusing on 

cyberbullying, destressing, and so on.  

f. The incoming administration will focus more on Wellness Days. 

5. Old Business 

a. Implementing the gender-neutral bathrooms is underway.  

b. Renee asked at the Governance meeting about the Graduate School being added 

to SACL, but we need the undergraduate equivalent of it on SACL, too. We 

might look into a grad student from SGA. 

 

E. Announcements-  

F. Adjournment 

a. Motion = Kevin Freeman; Second = Jamie Litty 

b. Meeting was adjourned at 4:10pm 

 

Addendum to  

Minutes for the Student Affairs and Campus Life Committee (SA&CL) 

March 2022 

STUDENT AFFAIRS AND CAMPUS LIFE COMMITTEE – April 18, 2022 
Campus Engagement & Leadership 

Hosted Intercultural Competence with Alex Brandt from the School of Business (March 8) and Making 

Decisions as a Group: Leadership Lessons from Honeybees by Dr. Kaitlin Campbell, Assistant Professor in 

the Biology department (March 22) as part of the Leadership Workshop Series. SGA has announced election 

results. President-elect Taliyah Daniels and Vice President-elect Yamikal Hernández Sánchez are the 

incoming leadership. New member activities for fraternities and sororities are underway, post COVID 

restrictions. Hosted Angeline Boulley, author of Firekeeper’s Daughter on March 28. 

 

Campus Recreation 

F45 fitness platform contract has been completed and implementation will coincide with the dance room 

renovation project. Daniel Perdue completed a Housing & Residence Life recreation facility assessment to 

inform renovation for projects. New funding targets have been set for the competitive sports complex 

project. Spring 2022 intramurals participation up 13% from Spring 2020. Academic year 2021-22: 27% of 

all Wellness Center participants are freshman; up from 18% during academic year 2020-21. 

 



CARE Team 

The CARE Team has currently received 126 reports since the beginning of spring 2022 semester. Top 

student concerns include emotional distress, financial distress, grief/loss and social relationship issues. 

Students are currently being serviced in their residence halls, classrooms, the Student Affairs office and via 

Webex/phone. Impacts of COVID remain a challenge for students as they attempt to adjust to “normalcy”. 

Students are primarily referred to confidential resources due to increases in emotional distress. Reports are 

currently lower than last semester, which ended at 235 cases. 

 

Career Center 

Career Center has hosted four virtual Career Fairs: Allied Health Career Fair had 535 students in attendance; 

Part-Time Job and Volunteer Fair had 220 students in attendance. In addition to the career fairs, the Career 

Center has hosted the following larger scale programming: Murder Mystery (in collaboration with the 

Library) on March 22, Escape Room (in collaboration with OSID) on March 31, JCPenney Suit-Up on 

March 27, Meet and Greet with Bakari Sellers on February 28, and Evening with Joshua Shipman and Chris 

Adams on March 3. The Career Center has provided counseling appointments to over 800 students. Further, 

the Career Center is providing weekly mobile career services to students to increase Career Center access. 

Community & Civic Engagement 

 

The Office for Community & Civic Engagement was awarded $40,000 from the Public Schools of Robeson 

County to hire students to serve as academic success mentors and tutors in the public schools. UNCP 

students will be hired, trained, and placed in schools throughout the county to assist with academic coaching 

and tutoring. In addition to the funds provided by the PSRC, students with federal work study can use their 

work study positions to serve in this same role. The office expects to place approximately 20-30 students 

this spring. 

 

Counseling & Psychological Services 

Counseling & Psychological Services has awarded over $3,600 in micro-grants to assist students with 

offcampus mental health support with more funding available. Our candidate search for the new Counselor-

inResidence position continues and our office is hosting two excursion opportunities this spring through the 

Collegiate Recovery Community to promote alternative coping strategies and harm reduction for students 

committed to sober living. 

 

Housing & Residence Life 

We will be administering the ACUHO-I/Benchworks Resident Assessment in April. This national survey 

will be available to all residential students to complete, offering an assessment and benchmarking of the 

housing and residence life program. This survey was last completed in 2019, prior to COVID-19. For the 

first time since summer 2019, we will be offering summer housing for camps and conferences. As well, 

New Student Orientation will return to overnight housing as part of the program. New to this year, we will 

be offering on campus housing to parents and families during NSO. We welcomed Ms. KaTonya Alford to 

the position of Housing Assignment Coordinator. Ms. Alford previously served as the Administrative 

Support Associate in the Housing & Residence Life Office. On March 4, the Housing & Residence Life 

Office recognized the service of recent retirees. As well, we celebrated the lives of two retired staff 

members who recently passed away. 

 

Student Conduct 

The Office of Student Conduct has updated the Settlement of a Violation of the Academic Honor Code 

online form and Dr. Dutnell attended the Academic Affairs leadership meeting to introduce and discuss the 

form as well as the process. As a result, multiple academic departments have invited Dr. Dutnell to their 

meetings to present this information to faculty. Graduate intern, Brittney Fenick, is continuing her Capstone 

Project work on Braves Seeking Help – a good Samaritan protocol - to remove any potential barriers and 

facilitate access to emergency medical care in cases of alcohol or drug related medical emergencies. Student 

Worker, Tiffany Hunt, has been conducting research on the use of staff/faculty mentors as part of an 

assigned educational outcome within student conduct. Quality mentoring relationships provide the 

opportunity for powerful positive effects on students in a variety of personal, academic, and professional 

ways. 

 



Student Health Services 

Student Health Services (SHS) is supporting the university-wide efforts to mitigate the spread of COVID. 

We are proud to be able to continue to offer free COVID-19 testing through the remainder of the semester to 

all campus community members. SHS is still an active COVID-19 vaccination provider and we have 

provided more than 275 vaccines this semester, including booster shots. We began a COVID-19 booster 

incentive program beginning on the first day of classes. To date, we have 41% employees and 20% students 

that have received their COVID-19 boosters. SHS was also the recipient of the CoVAC mini grant for the 

spring semester. This grant allowed us to create and recruit three student paid internship positions. Their aim 

is to lead the educational effort on our campus to educate our students on COVID-19, vaccines, prevention 

efforts and provide incentives for students who attend and participate in our programs. On April 12, SHS 

hosted Pony Palooza in collaboration with numerous Student Affairs departments and student organizations. 

The event was open to employees and students and is designed to provide bring awareness and support of 

interpersonal violence prevention. 

 

Student Inclusion and Diversity 

March featured events related to Women’s History Month, Disability Awareness Month and Irish American 

Heritage Month. A Hispanic student mixer was enjoyed by more than 100 students, and included traditional 

Hispanic foods prepared by Sodexo. During April, events were held to celebrate Asian American and 

Pacific Islander Heritage Month, Pride Month, Autism Awareness Week and Scottish American Heritage. 

Yom HaShoah (Holocaust Remembrance Day) was also celebrated 


